
RESOLUTION RECOGNIZING THE LIFE AND LEGACY OF POCAHONTAS 
 
WHEREAS, Pocahontas was the child of Wahunsenacawh, commonly 
known as Powhatan, Chief of the Powhatan Confederacy of more 
than 30 Tribes of Native Americans, and was named Matoaka upon 
her birth in the 1590’s, with Pocahontas being her tribal 
nickname; and 
 
WHEREAS, Pocahontas was taken to Sir Thomas Dale at Henricus, 
the site of the second permanent English settlement in Virginia, 
by Captain Samuel Argall in 1613, and 
 
WHEREAS, while living at Henricus, Pocahontas learned the 
English language, studied Christianity under the Reverend 
Alexander Whitaker and upon being baptized took the Christian 
name Rebecca; and 
 
WHEREAS, Pocahontas helped the English settlers at Jamestown in 
many ways throughout her lifetime, including feeding them during 
the “Starving Time” and possibly saving the life of Captain John 
Smith; and, 
 
WHEREAS, in 1614, Pocahontas married John Rolfe, and following 
their marriage, Powhatan agreed to an alliance that brought 
peace between the Native Americans and English settlers that 
lasted until March 22, 1622; and 
 
WHEREAS, in 1616, Sir Thomas Dale, on behalf of the Virginia 
Company, brought Pocahontas, her husband and infant son, Thomas 
to England, where she was presented to London society as a 
Native American princess, and during the nine months she was in 
England, she changed the course of world history through her 
diplomatic actions; and 
 
WHEREAS, in 1617, the Rolfes set sail for Virginia, but 
Pocahontas became ill and was taken off the ship at Gravesend, 
where she died at the young age of 22 and was buried at St. 
George’s Church in Gravesham on March 21, 1617; and 
 
WHEREAS, to acknowledge the historical connection centered 
around the life and legacy of Pocahontas, and to promote 
international friendship and understanding through education, 
tourism and economic development, a twinning relationship was 
established between the Borough of Gravesham, England and 
Chesterfield County in July 2005; and 
 



WHEREAS, Gravesham Borough and Chesterfield County have 
continued this relationship through numerous visits since 
establishing the connection; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Chesterfield County Board of Supervisors affirmed 
the importance of Pocahontas and the Gravesham Borough twinning 
relationship via a recognition resolution on March 15, 2017; and 
 
WHEREAS, Pocahontas’ life and legacy has continued to inspire 
and captivate the imaginations of citizens for centuries, 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Chesterfield County 
Board of Supervisors, this 26th day of May 2022, publicly 
acknowledges the many contributions of Pocahontas and endorses 
efforts to pursue a Presidential Proclamation setting each March 
21st as a national Day of Honor recognizing her legacy as an 
example of peace, goodwill and cross-cultural understanding. 


